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BFDC Board of 
Directors Meeting 

 

 

September 9, 2020                      

Time: 7:00 a.m.    

Location: BFDC Conference 

Room – 5th & Grant Plaza, 608 

5th Ave.  

Belle Fourche Area 
Community Center 

Kickoff  
 

   

September 13, 2020 
 

Time: 12:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.    

Location: 1111 National St. 

Belle Fourche, SD 57717 

Carnival Games, Contests, Food 

Trucks, Group Fitness Demos, 

Building Tours, Membership Specials 

and More! Free Admission 

                                    

1st Leadership Belle 
Fourche Class 

 

   
September 17, 2020 

 
Time: noon – 5:00 p.m.  
 

Course Topic: Essence of a 
Leader, Bring Your “A” Game 
and Personality Profiles   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

LEADERSHIP BELLE 

FOURCHE MIXER 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15                                      

5:30 TO 6:30 PM                                   

5TH & GRANT PLAZA 

MEET THE 2020/2021 CLASS 

APPETIZERS & BEVERAGES   

FOR SALE - 846 RIDGE VIEW 

BELLE FOURCHE, SD 
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Grand Opening - Thursday, September 3, 2020 
Rancho Los Agaves Mexican Restaurant 

 

BELLE FOURCHE – Raul and Gerardo (Gerra) 
Guzman have big plans and hope to supply a need 
within the Belle Fourche and surrounding 
community. Rancho Los Agaves Mexican 
Restaurant it set to open soon, within the next 
couple weeks. 
 
“My brother-in-law, Efraim Lopez, had a restaurant 
in Chamberlain and one in Winner,” said Raul. “I 
was working in a restaurant in Wisconsin and 
wanted an opportunity to grow as a business 
partner. So, one day, my brother-in-law and I 
started driving all over the state and we found Belle 
Fourche, a good-sized town and not lots of places 
to eat, and no Mexican food.” 
 
For Raul, those were good enough reasons to think 
about opening a Mexican restaurant with authentic 
Mexican food. “We thought this would maybe be an improvement for the community and something different,” 
he said. “We will try to be as authentic (in the food) as we can, but more mild to adapt the culture to everyone.” 
Raul spent 12 years in Wisconsin, Alabama and Tennessee working in the restaurant industry. His sister lives 
in Winner and he wanted to be closer to family. “I’m just two hours away now.” 
 
Although Raul and Gerrado will be running the restaurant day to day, Efraim Lopez will be in and out as a 
partner in the restaurant. 
 
“We should be open in a couple weeks,” Raul said. “We have applied for the liquor license and still have to get 
the food license from the health department. We will have both the front room and back room open to the 
public.” 
 
Currently he is still looking for some waitstaff and people to bus tables. He’s looking to hire local people.  
 
Born in Mexico, Raul came to the U. S. at 19. “I don’t know how to cook, just fix a bowl of milk and cereal,” he 
laughed. 
 
“But I have good guys as the cooks. Guys I met in Wisconsin originally from Mexico.” Those “guys” brought the 
skill to cook real Mexican food with them and plan to provide that same thing here locally. 
 
“I’m good with drinks, like margarita’s,” said Raul. “I don’t think my drinks will disappoint. We’ll have beer, wine 
and mixed drinks.” 
 
The restaurant will be open Sunday through Thursday from 11 a.m. to 9:30 and Friday and Saturdays from 11 
a.m. to 10 p.m. with the possibility of later closing times based on local area traffic. “We might keep the bar 
area open later if people want that; maybe with some karaoke or something.” 
 
The menu includes all Mexican dishes as well as seafood, specialty foods and even a vegetarian menu. The 
location is the old American West Plaza at 1805 5th Street and the phone number is 605-723-1623. 
 
Make plans now to visit Rancho Los Agaves and support another new, local business.  
 

Colleen Brunner 
news@bellefourchebeacon.com 

Raul and Gerardo Guzman on the front porch of Rancho Los Agaves 
on 5th Ave / Hwy 85. – Brunner Photo 
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